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Enjoy an open mic retrospective of
the songwriter and poet John Prine,
featuring emeriti faculty John
Bigley and Dan Hilliard, members of
the band, The PhDs, on the A. Frank
Smith, Jr. Library Center, James E.
and Mary B. Clifford Outdoor Deck.
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T H E  P R E S I D E N T ' S  M E S S A G E

He is the recipient of numerous awards including the
Owen W. Sherrill Lifetime Achievement Award from
the Georgetown Chamber of Commerce which he
received in 2012.

Swain holds undergraduate and masters’ degrees
from Duquesne University in Pittsburgh, PA; from the
Shaw Divinity School in Raleigh, NC; the University of
North Carolina at Chapel Hill; and a Doctor of
Education degree from The George Washington
University in Washington, D.C. In addition, he has
completed postdoctoral study at the Harvard
University Graduate School of Education’s Institute
on Educational Management.

Ron Swain to Assume Southwestern
University Chaplain Duties

When Ron Swain begins his appointment on Nov. 1 as
Southwestern’s new chaplain and director of religious
and spiritual life, he will bring with him more than 40

years of experience in higher education administration.



Join us November 4–6, 2022!
Join us for a weekend full of opportunities to connect with your
fellow Pirates. Homecoming is a celebration for the entire
Southwestern community. Festivities will include the
Homecoming picnic, reunion parties (ending in 2s and 7s),
SING!, athletic games, a 30th anniversary of the Tower Papers
and Reading Room, a presentation on campus renovations,
Silent Disco, and more.

Note: Tickets for indoor seating at the SING! performance are
limited and are on a first-come, first-serve basis.

CLICK THE LINK TO VIEW THE SCHEDULE

View the schedule of events  to take place during the
weekend of November 4–6, 2022. 

Registration ended on October 25th! 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

After October 25, the University staff cannot guarantee event
tickets. Registration will not be available between October 26–
November 3. See below for onsite registration opportunities.

Onsite registration will open:

          Friday, November 4 (2 p.m. to 11 p.m.)
          Saturday, November 5 (9:30 a.m. to 11 p.m.)

LOCATION: Red and Charline McCombs Campus Center, Charles and
Elizabeth Prothro Bishops Memorial Lounge

Questions may be directed to alumni@southwestern.edu or 512-863-1410.

2023 Homecoming Schedule

https://www.southwestern.edu/live/files/10263-homecoming-2022-schedule
https://southwestern.formstack.com/forms/suhomecoming2022


The Emeritus Faculty Committee is pleased to announce that Dan
Hilliard and John Bigley, emeriti faculty, will perform at the
2022 Homecoming at 5:30 p.m. on Friday, November 4th on the
east patio outside the library. These two members of the band
the PHDs, also known as the Post Hole Diggers, will feature
songs written by the late John Prine, American singer-
songwriter who passed away during the Covid pandemic. 

Jim Hunt and Dan Hilliard shared some of the history of the
PHDs with our Committee. Both agree that while some faculty
and staff had been practicing together informally, it was Walt
Herbert who suggested they do a pre-symposium concert
associated with the 1997 Brown Symposium Drawing and Crossing
Boundaries: The Roots Of Texas Music. 

How the “Ramblers” became the “Post Hole Diggers/PHDs)”
remains a bit of a mystery. Herbert named the band the “San
Gabriel River Valley Multicultural Ramblers”…only something
Walt would think was catchy. Hunt recalled talking with Mike
McCarthy after the concert about continuing a version of the
band - and he said we had to lose the name -McCarthy may have
suggested the "Posthole Diggers".  

There were a number of band members that came and went as the
years passed. Jim and Dan remember that John Bigley, Lee
Edwards,Mike McCarthy, and Bill O’Brien joined most often.
Julie Cowley, Deb Brown, Lois Ferrari, Dave Naumann, and John
Ore also were involved in performances. Please join us on
Friday, November 4th at 5:30. In the event of inclement
weather, an indoor location will be available.

Submitted by Mary Young, Professor Emerita, Economics





Megaphone (Georgetown, Tex.), Vol. 93, No. 21, Ed. 1 Thursday, April 22, 1999 Source:
Southwestern University Stable URL: https://www.jstor.org/stable/community.32502365

 

“Megaphone (Georgetown, Tex.), Vol. 92, No. 5, Ed. 1 Thursday, October 2, 1997,” October 2, 1997.
https://jstor.org/stable/community.32502401.



We are reaching out to each of you for help in solving the mystery of the history of the
emeritus faculty program at Southwestern. We first became aware of this mystery as we
were developing the emeritus faculty website. The faculty handbook identified the charge
to the Emeritus Faculty Committee, but there was no mention of the origin of the program
or of how the decision to confer emerita/ emeritus status is reached. This led to many
questions.

When was the program adopted?
Who was instrumental in bringing the program into practice?
Were the purposes for establishing the program identified?

What are the criteria for awarding emeritus status?

John Ore and Alicia Moore began to investigate, examining course catalogs back to the
1960’s, as well as a few from the 1930’s. They examined Bill Jones’ To Survive and Excel: The
Story of Southwestern University but were unable to find answers to our questions. Dan
Hilliard helped by sharing his memories: My recollection, not based on any attempt to go
back and document. . . I believe that the Emeritus Professor designation began during
President Shilling's administration, as several of the original group of Brown Endowed
Professors, who had been leaders in helping President Shilling attempt to raise the national
profile of Southwestern, both by modeling faculty scholarship and by leading the early
Brown Symposia, decided to retire (how is that for a run-on sentence?).

 These faculty who included Walt Herbert, Weldon Crowley, Gwen Kennedy Neville and Bob
Soulen, wished to remain active in their professional and scholarly lives after retiring from
teaching. And now we’re asking you join us as detectives attempting to solve The Emeritus
History Mystery. We welcome any memories you have of the origins of the program and any
suggestions you have for solving the mystery. If you are in touch with emeritus faculty
members who do not receive these Newsletters, please forward the Newsletter to them
along with a request for them to send their current email address to one of the Emeritus
Faculty Committee members listed at the bottom of the Newsletter. Perhaps those of you
mentioned in Dan’s recollections will be able to add information. Thank you in advance for
your efforts!

Submitted by Sharon Commons Johnson, Emeritus Faculty Committee Member

The Emeritus HistoryThe Emeritus HistoryThe Emeritus History



Southwestern's Inaugural Pet
Costume Contest

Participate in
Southwestern’s first
University-wide
favorite pet Halloween
costume contest by
submitting scary-cute
-weird-photographs of
your pets. 

This may be your
wonderful cat, or, in
President Trombley's
case, stubborn bull-
dogs, or maybe a pet
rabbit—who knows?

https://t.e2ma.net/click/fumr7sb/rvjfhtv/ngxwe9o


                                                            SEND US YOUR STORIES!SEND US YOUR STORIES!SEND US YOUR STORIES!

We want this to be We want this to be We want this to be YOURYOURYOUR  newsletter! We would love to newsletter! We would love to newsletter! We would love to
hear some of your stories, and we would like to includehear some of your stories, and we would like to includehear some of your stories, and we would like to include
your email if you are open to responding to those whoyour email if you are open to responding to those whoyour email if you are open to responding to those who
have questions they would like to ask you abouthave questions they would like to ask you abouthave questions they would like to ask you about
retirement, etc. Also, are you comfortable with minorretirement, etc. Also, are you comfortable with minorretirement, etc. Also, are you comfortable with minor
editing that may be done as a part of assembling theediting that may be done as a part of assembling theediting that may be done as a part of assembling the
Newsletter? Just let us know.Newsletter? Just let us know.Newsletter? Just let us know.

Your Emeritus Faculty Committee Members are . . .Your Emeritus Faculty Committee Members are . . .Your Emeritus Faculty Committee Members are . . .    
John Ore - orej@southwestern.eduJohn Ore - orej@southwestern.eduJohn Ore - orej@southwestern.edu   
Mark Bottorff - bottorfm@southwestern.eduMark Bottorff - bottorfm@southwestern.eduMark Bottorff - bottorfm@southwestern.edu   
Alicia Moore - moorea@southwestern.eduAlicia Moore - moorea@southwestern.eduAlicia Moore - moorea@southwestern.edu      
Sharon Johnson - johnsons@southwestern.eduSharon Johnson - johnsons@southwestern.eduSharon Johnson - johnsons@southwestern.edu   
Mary Young - maryeyoungwf@gmail.comMary Young - maryeyoungwf@gmail.comMary Young - maryeyoungwf@gmail.com      

WHO ARE OUR ESTEEMED EMERITUS FACULTY? GLADWHO ARE OUR ESTEEMED EMERITUS FACULTY? GLADWHO ARE OUR ESTEEMED EMERITUS FACULTY? GLAD
YOU ASKED!YOU ASKED!YOU ASKED!      Visit the EMERITUS webpage for moreVisit the EMERITUS webpage for moreVisit the EMERITUS webpage for more
information: information: information: List of Emeritus FacultyList of Emeritus FacultyList of Emeritus Faculty

Best wishes for a thankful, crisp, and cool fall andBest wishes for a thankful, crisp, and cool fall andBest wishes for a thankful, crisp, and cool fall and
winter from the Emeritus Faculty Committee!winter from the Emeritus Faculty Committee!winter from the Emeritus Faculty Committee!

https://www.southwestern.edu/live/files/9528-emeritus-faculty




Click here for a video version of this Newsle4er. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1svaodUKlIwpO3x5SXo1CtBY0fqu5lZsw/view?usp=sharing

